MINUTES
AGM

VILLAGE HALL

CALVER

7.30pm on 1st August 2016
Present:
Margaret Wood (Chair), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer), Denise Hall 


(Secretary)

Trustees:
Peter Thompson, Donna Games, Tom Marshall, Barry Thompson
Attendees: 
Mary Elsworth,  Chris Flint, Donna Games, Mike Elsworth, Denise Hall, Margaret Wood, Barry Thompson, Tom Marshall, Peter Thompson
Apologies: 
Marie Mumford, Jean Cooper
1.
Approval of Minutes of previous AGM Meeting


Minutes were circulated amongst attendees.  They were approved and 

proposed by Mary Elsworth and seconded byTom Marshall.

2.
Chairs Report
Welcome to all Trustees and visitors.
There doesn't seem to have been big changes this last year – we've mostly been planning for the future.

We have however improved a few of our facilities. We purchased new tables for the Committee Room – a modern set of boardroom tables which can be taken apart and stored easily making the room more flexible and therefore more useable by different hirers, for example the Council may use it for elections in the future leaving the main hall free for normal usage. Does anyone want our old, large table?

We had the outside repainted last summer and I must say it was a great improvement.

As I said last year we were missing teaspoons and dinner plates we have now bought new so the catering supplies are up to scratch again.

We have, finally, put a baby change unit on the disable toilet. We are however looking at whether we need to rearrange that room altogether as we're not sure you could fit a wheel chair in now. We would appreciate feedback on this.

We are still in discussion about a defibrillator and I'm sure one will be installed before too long. I urge the PC to move ahead putting one or more up in the village as the hall is not the most obvious place for visitors to look.

We hope to get broadband installed in the next few months so that can we offer that as an added facility. If you've read Jonathan's piece in The Link you'll know BT ran out if lines and therefore we, like many of you, missed out last time.

We decided not to go ahead with our own website at this time and we will be a separate page on the PC's website. If you have any good photos of the hall in use and are willing to share them please let me know then we can upload them to advertise the hall.

We gave a donation to the Church to help with the new path up to the graveyard and have agreed to share the cost of an upgrade to the cinema equipment.

My energy has mostly gone into planning the kitchen  refurbishment. My thanks should go to Donna Games who has done the majority of the work and is seeing it through to it's conclusion by the end of the month. The hall will be closed for 2 weeks whilst the work is done. One reason is that we are altering the hatch and this will involve some building work in the hall itself. Those of you who use the kitchen will be pleased to know it is being replaced and will no longer sound like a strangled cat! We are hoping to find new homes for some of our equipment and furniture although we intend to keep what we can. If you need a new small table or a fridge/freezer talk to Donna or myself at the end of the meeting. There may be other small things – we'll keep you posted when we empty the cupboards!

We are having an official opening of the Peggy Hadfield kitchen on 1st October when everyone is invited to afternoon tea here, hope you'll come along and join us.

As the kitchen has taken so long we have decided to postpone our anniversary celebrations until the hall's 25th birthday in 4 years time so watch this space.

 I need to talk to you about trustees and how the hall is run, I have given out a list of trustees and you will see there are vacancies. If you would like to join us in keeping this wonderful facility going please talk to me, if you know of anyone I could approach please let me know.

Lastly and most importantly I would like to record my thanks to the people who do all the hard, work – Denise our administrator who takes most of the burden, Mike our treasurer who keeps us on the straight and narrow and Chris who keeps the bar and the hall in a decent state.
3.  Treasurer’s Report
The accounts for 2015/2016 are attached

The hall is in a strong position financially. The Total Funds are £345,367.83 with a surplus of £5,860.91. Hall Hire income £5,572.11, Bar Surplus £1,855.03, 200 Club £2,275.42, Solar Panels £1,348.41, Bank Interest £353.74 and donations £80.00.

There will be large expenditures in the coming year due to kitchen renovations and new projector and screen.

The accounts were proposed and accepted by Peter Thompson and seconded by Donna Games

4.
Appointment of Auditor

 Everyone agreed to continue with David Turner who is prepared to continue.

5.
Election of Committee Members

The Trustees and Elected Members were voted in en bloc


6.
New Elected Committee members needed
There should be 15 members on the committee according to the Constitution. The Bowling Club, Cricket Club, Curbar School do not have representatives and there should be 5 elected members when there are only 3.  Organisations need to be contacted and encouraged to participate.
7.
200 Club

The 200 Club is reducing and there is a need to recruit new members as the income contributes towards running costs of the Village Hall. A draw took place.

Meeting closed at 8.00 pm
